The Sussexes will not use their HRH titles as they are no longer working members of
the Royal Family.

The Duke and Duchess of Sussex have shared their wish to repay Sovereign Grant

expenditure for the refurbishment of Frogmore Cottage, which will remain their UK family
home.

Buckingham Palace does not comment on the details of security arrangements.

There are well established independent processes to determine the need for publicly-
funded security.

This new model will take effect in the Spring of 2020.
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